
Council Meeting                                                                                                                  July 11, 2016

Council Chambers:

ROLL CALL:
The City Council of Lincoln Center convened in regular session at 7:30 p.m. with Mayor Travis Schwerdtfager presiding.  Councilmembers present:  Jack D. Crispin, Jr., Lisa S. Feldkamp, Melodee K. Larsen, and Louis Zsuzsics, Jr.  Councilmember absent:  Elijah Keever.  Officials present:  Attorney Daniel D. Metz, Clerk Heather N. Simms.  Also present:  Superintendent Jesse C. Meyer.
VISITORS: 
Others in attendance for all or portions of the meeting:  Kelly Larson, Bob White, Shari Pittenger, Sammi Wright, Galen L. Liggett, Jyll Phillips, Danielle Hollingshead and Dylan Babcock.  
AGENDA AMENDMENTS:
There were no amendments to the council meeting agenda.
MINUTES:
Upon motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Crispin, Minutes of the June 13, 2016, regular meeting were approved as written.

PAYROLL VOUCHER:
Payroll Voucher No. 16-06, for June wages and salaries in the amount of $56,170.89, was presented.  A motion by Crispin, seconded by Zsuzsics, to approve said Payroll Voucher, carried.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE:
Accounts Payable lists were reviewed.  Invoices prepaid in June totaled $417.81, and unpaid invoices received to date totaled $89,041.69.  Upon motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Larsen, all said invoices in the amount of $89,459.50, were approved for payment.

DELINQ. ACCNTS.:
The Governing Body reviewed a list of six (6) delinquent utility accounts totaling $1,010.23.
2015 AUDIT REPORT:
Danielle Hollingshead, representing Adams, Brown, Beran & Ball, C.P.A. presented City of Lincoln Center Financial Statements for the year ending December 31, 2015.  She first thanked the City management and staff for its cooperation with the audit process.  She then reviewed the “City of Lincoln Center’s Primary Government Financial Statement with Independent Auditor’s Report” document, page by page, making note of any significant changes.  She explained how the City had an overall increase in cash of $844,161 at year end.  She suggested the City consider starting Utility Reserve Funds and transfer cash to the reserve funds annually if money was available.  There followed a motion by Crispin, seconded by Feldkamp, to approve and accept the 2015 Audit Report and Financial Statements, as presented.  Motion carried.

WAYFINDING SIGNS:
Lincoln County Economic Development Director Kelly Larson presented the Governing Body with the proposed sign designs, dimensions and locations that have been selected by the Leadership Class.   After discussion of utility issues at a few of the locations and reluctant property owners it was suggested the single pole signs would possibly be less intrusive with space and more attractive.  Councilmember Crispin asked if the company had a warranty on the poles or would have an idea on how durable the poles are.  Crispin moved to approve the “Wayfinding Sign” project as presented with the single pole to be used at all locations except the sign coming in town from the east on Lincoln Avenue.  As part of the motion, Superintendent Meyer was instructed to make the final decision on precise placement due to the surrounding underground utilities.  Motion seconded by Feldkamp, carried.  

STEEL ROLLER:
Mayor Schwerdtfager informed the Governing Body that Hi-Plains Sand in Kanopolis, KS, has three steel rollers for sale on an online auction on Thursday July 14th.  After discussion, he was encouraged to take a city employee to look at the equipment and participate in the auction if feasible. It was suggested he contact some companies for ideas of a reasonable bid on the equipment if the City could benefit from it.
2017 BUDGET:
A public hearing was set for August 8, 2016, at 8:00 p.m., for the purpose of hearing and answering objections of taxpayers relating to the proposed use of funds and the amount of ad valorem tax in the 2017 Budget.  Clerk Simms said the budget notice would have to be published by July 28, 2016, making it necessary to complete the budget summary for the paper by July 25, 2016.  Any additional budget items would need to be provided as soon as possible.

PERSONNEL:
Superintendent Meyer was granted permission from the Governing Body to advertise for a Power Plant Operator.  
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NUISANCE PROPERTIES:
Attorney Metz relayed that Superintendent Meyer has been working on another round of nuisance properties.  Meyer suggested the Governing Body consider abating the nuisance property on 1st Street as multiple complaints have been reported and the property is currently in municipal court.  Metz agreed after multiple court appearances and no success he could possibly expedite the process.  Meyer was asked to check on the status of the properties on 3rd and School Streets.  
ADVANCE INS. RENEWAL:
Upon motion by Crispin, seconded by Zsuzsics, the Advance Insurance renewal, effective August 1, 2016, was approved.

CREDIT CARD APPLICATION:
Clerk Simms informed the Governing Body that The Bank of Tescott offers a business credit card.  Crispin moved to approve Clerk Simms to apply for a business credit card for the City of Lincoln Center for the following employees:  Jesse C. Meyer, Heather N. Simms, Mike Feldkamp, Robert Thompson, Jeff Ahring, Deirdre K. Mahin and Jessica Clay, seconded by Larsen.  Motion carried with Feldkamp abstaining.  
PURCHASING POLICY:
Clerk Simms presented a revised copy of the City of Lincoln Center’s “Purchasing and Receiving Policy and Procedures” to the Governing Body.  After discussion Crispin moved to adopt the policy as written with a purchase limit to not exceed $2,000 unless deemed an emergency and the purchasing agents listed are the City Clerk, Deputy Clerk, City Superintendent and Power Plant Foreman.  Seconded by Larsen, carried.   
TRANSITION PLAN:
Clerk Simms explained Travis Snider, Rural Development had made the first review following the construction of the  DJ Environmental Building in the Industrial Park.  Mr. Snider requested a copy of City Hall’s most recent ADA Assessment.  Mr. Snider has since sent correspondence to Simms requesting the City complete a transition plan of when the City plans to make the necessary changes to City Hall.  Simms was instructed to have Mr. Snider to contact Attorney Metz.  No action was taken.     

ADJOURN:
There being no further business, Crispin moved to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Feldkamp, carried.  Council adjourned at 9:04 p.m.







/s/ Heather N. Simms






     
    City Clerk

